
 

 

 

40th Annual Meeting/
Hamout and Field Day 
Events  by Scott, KA7FVV 

 
Valleyford Park was once again our home for our Annual 
Meeting/Hamout and Field Day events.  Thanks to our host Richard for once again allowing us to 
use the park and facilities.   

Our main event for the weekend of course is our Annual Business Meeting which I called to order 
shortly after 1 pm on Saturday.  We have had about 25 in attendance this year.  Our first item of 
business was voting in the new Bylaws and Standing Rules.  This was done by a unanimous vote.  
These are posted on the web site in PDF format for everyone to review and can be found on the 
Rules and Operating Practices page.  Next item was election of officers.  Asking for nomination from 
the floor brought the nomination by Art, WB7AUK, of myself and Jim, N7WRR as new directors.  
This was voted upon and approved.  This then opened up the president position.  After some  
discussion from the floor, Dave, K7DSR nominated Dennis, KF7UTH as president.  Dennis  
graciously accepted the nomination and move from vice president to president.  This was voted on 
and approved.  Then Dave nominated Bill, KG7SJR for our vice president spot.  He accepted the 
nomination and again this position was voted and approved.  There were no new nominations for 
secretary and treasurer.  Nomination that Dan and Betsy stay in their respective rolls was voted and 
approved as well.  With Jeff, KG7HZT stepping down as net manager Dan volunteered to take over 
these duties.  This was voted and approved by the floor.  Craig, W7CDP stepped down as Spokane 
Area Rep.  That position did not get filled.  The new leadership for the next year are as follows: 

I want to extend a special thanks to Jeff for being our 
Net Manager and doing a great job as such.  Thanks 
you for all of your hard work at keeping our daily and 
weekly net going.  Also a special thanks to Craig for 
being our Spokane Area Rep.  Promoting KBARA 
and assistance new hams along the way.   
 

With the major business taken care of the meeting 
was adjourned in less than an hour and a great BBQ 
hamburger lunch/potluck followed.  Look for Field 
Day events and pictures on the following page.  Also 
see meeting minutes later in this issue. 
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2018 Field Day  
by Scott, KA7FVV 

Field Day this year was fairly low key.  The morning started with Jim, N7WRR with his 
string launcher.  Valleyford Park is well suited for Field Day and wire antennas with tall 
trees.  John, W7OE and Bill, KG7SJR made most of the contacts.  John of course all 
on CW.  Dan, KG7ZCW and myself made several contacts in the evening hours when 
40 meters opened up.   

 

 

 

 



 

 

From the Ham Shack of our President 

KBARA Members, 
 

Well, greetings everyone.  After this yearôs 2018 field day gathering/annual election 
down at Valleyford Park on June 23, I still remain somewhat speechless at the speed 
and rapidity of events and now finding myself the new, one-and-only president of 
KBARA.  All I can find to say is that I greatly appreciate the confidence and trust in me 
shown by all of you out there, and I will strive with all my power to show myself worthy 
of it. 

 

As you could probably guess, since my election I have found myself beset with  
worries, cares, concerns ð I wonder who is tending to this, taking care of that, who is 
looking after such and such, and whoôs in charge of this thing hereé. And on and on 
and on.  It just goes to show you the importance of those of you who hold subordinate 
positions/responsibilities.  The person at the top canôt do it all.  He or she relies  
heavily on the rest of you to continue doing your best and keeping the organization 
functional.  You have experience and knowledge ð keep using it as you always have.  
As I begin to gain more experience and knowledge myself, maybe one day I will be 
able to do something more than just sit down and tell everyone I am president. 

 

As we emerge from our 40th annual election, I must tell you all that we have some re-
alities to face ð we have just recently lost the experience/knowledge of some highly 
qualified people, due to resignations, moving on, or whatever.  There are now a num-
ber of position vacancies within KBARA that we will be seeking to fill in upcoming 
months.  Again as I said earlier, those of you still with us, try to keep performing to 
your utmost whatever position you hold.  Your skill and knowledge are critical to us at 
the  
juncture we now find ourselves.  We will be drawing heavily on you in the upcoming 
months.  Best wishes to all. 

 

73,  Dennis, KF7UTH  

President KBARA 

 
 



 

 

New Palouse Area Repeater  
by Scott, KA7FVV 

Our newest KBARA repeater is up and 
running.   The repeater was installed  on 
June 14th on West Twin just NE of  
Moscow, ID.  Bill, KG7SJR and his wife 
Jan, Chris, W0CLF, myself and Nick and 
Mike from our host company, First Step 
Internet were the install crew.   We had 
the repeater up and running on the RF 
side in about two hours.  We had some 
technical difficulties on the linking side 
which is IRLP.  As you are reading this we are now linked  to the system with another 
team being Glen, K1RR, Duff, WA7BFN and Jim, WA7VFQ visiting the site got the 
IRLP up and running on July 19th.  Jim has been spreading the word in the area 
about the repeater.  People are very excited that there is once again KBARA coverage 
in the Palouse.  Repeater is on 147.320, plus offset and a 103.5 hz tone. 
 

I would like to thank everyone that was involved with getting this repeater on the air.  
First of all, Art, WB7AUK for the radio and fancy cooling fan and pointing out the  
duplexers on eBay for me.  John, W7OE for the controller, Glen, K1RR for the IRLP 
and his technical expertise.  Bill, KG7SJR for the antenna, Duff, WA7BFN for the  
antenna bracket, jumpers from radio to duplexers, and John Boy, KD7AAT and Jeff, 
KG7HZT for their financial donations that purchased the power supply, programming 
software and cable, Rig Runner, and other necessities.  Craig, W7CDP and Debbie, 
W7TSE for hosting at their house over the winter for testing.  It truly was a group  
effort.  A special thanks to Jim, WA7VFQ for arranging contact with our host, First 
Step Internet.  Kevin (owner), Nick and Mike have been great to work with.   


